

Shacklewell Primary School Shacklewell Row, London E8 2EA Telephone: 0207-2541415

SWoffice@newwavefederation.co.uk Executive Headteacher: Mrs Michelle Thomas Headteacher: Ms Nicole Reid

Friday 9th June 2017

Dear Shacklewell families,

School Keep Clear & Road Safety

Further to my letter in November, I am writing to remind you that Hackney Council are now enforcing the School Keep Clear markings outside Shacklewell Primary School through the use of CCTV cameras. The cameras are now fixed and will record any contraventions that take place; Penalty Charge Notices (PCN) will be issued to motorists who do not conform to the rules restricting them from waiting, stopping or parking even to pick up or drop off children on the yellow zig zag lines. Illegally parked or stopped vehicles may be issued a penalty charge notice. These penalty charge notices will be sent out by Hackney Council through the post.

As a Silver Transport for London STARs award winning school we are obviously committed to a healthier and safer London. Our very active Junior Road Safety Officers champion road safety and promote active travel within school through competitions and other activities including presenting at our last Parent Council meeting.

There are many benefits to walking to school and we would encourage all of our families to walk whenever possible. Not only is it good for your health, better for the environment and cheaper it is also safer for all of our families to reduce the traffic levels around our school. There is also growing evidence of the effect of pollution on children's health and we are keen to keep the environment outside the school free of pollution. Ultimately, it would be wonderfulto see a car free road outside our school.

Many thanks for your support,

Nicole Reid Headteacher



